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      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 9 July 2020 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG - Chair), Violet Rooke(VR), Ron Clarke (part of meeting),  Ann Keenan(AK),  Marilyn Irving(MI) and Irene Teasdale(IT)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Newcastle City Councillor – Oskar Avery 

This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

60/20.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillor Karen Ferry and Ron Clarke withdrew part way through the meeting, this was due to issues in relation to logging on to Zoom.
61/20.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 

· Ron Clarke - 165 Estate TARA

· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Irene Teasdale – 165 Estate TARA and Mrs T’s Café 

· Ann Keenan – Volunteer with the Credit Union

62/20. Police Update 
The Police were not in attendance due to shift patterns but they had sent an update in relation to crime and disorder within the area that Chair read out.  A discussion was held around PCSO Todd’s suggestion of calming measures being put in place around the 165 Estate as reports appeared to be showing that youths were still using it as a “rat run”.  Community Councillors had thought that since the 165 Estates had been redeveloped these types of issues had settled down.  Those Community Councillors living in and around the 165 Estate confirmed that the problem was still there.  The Clerk asked what sort of measures would be put in place? City Councillor Oskar Avery confirmed the Police were suggesting that bollards/gates were put in place which would break up long stretches of paths which were currently being used by youths on motorbikes etc.  Whilst there was general agreement from the Community Council, IT raised concerns in relation to the number of elderly who used these paths whilst using mobility scooters.  It was agreed that this would be raised with the Police to take in to consideration when moving forward with any changes.  OA suggested that this could be discussed in more depth at the next meeting of the 165 Estate TARA.
MI confirmed that anti-social behaviour had risen during the warmer weather.  OA commented that the Police had been quick to react following reports of a large gathering of youths in Blakelaw Park.
JG reported that his mam had raised concerns that youths were trying the doors of homes in the area.
Reports had also been received that there had been a stabbing in front of the Legion Club – OA confirmed he would try and find out more in relation to this incident.
63/20. Blakelaw Ward Councillors Update 

City Councillor Oskar Avery was in attendance and updated the Community Council on the following.
Due to the current climate there had not been a lot going on in Blakelaw.
OA confirmed that the plans for the Red Hut site had been prepared and were due to go to planning in the next few days.

OA was still gathering information regarding the high number of deaths attributed to COVID19 from the Blakelaw area and would provide an update when he had one.

Newcastle City Council were looking to make preparations to hold a memorial event to remember those affected by the pandemic.

JG asked OA to make enquiries regarding the marking up of areas of pathway but as yet no works had taken place.
64/20. Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 
It was noted that MI had been missed from the attendance list from the June minutes.  The Clerk apologised for the oversight and confirmed MI would be added.

JW confirmed that the “thank you” cards that had been made had now been distributed and thanked LB, KF and VR for their assistance in doing this.

VR asked if the Community Councill could send flowers to those care homes who had had deaths attributed to COVID19.  The Clerk confirmed that whilst this was a lovely idea, there maybe a number of other residents whom have suffered during the pandemic that the Community Council don’t know about and how do they distinguish between residents, business and care homes.  It was agreed that the Community Council would continue to provide support to residents by ensuring the most recent updates on what was happening in the area was shared and made available to as any residents in the area as possible.
JW updated the Community Council following his meeting with Projects4Change.  The Community Council would be expecting an application for grant funding from the project.
Thereafter, the minutes of the meeting held on the 11 June 2020 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

65/20. Engie Update 

Unfortunately, Heather was not able to attend due to still being furloughed however she had sent an update regarding the site.
There was general consensus that the site was being very well managed and well kept.  It was agreed that the additional parking of cars was to be expected.

66/20. Chairs Update 

JW confirmed that he had no specific update and had been covered during the other items on the agenda.
67/20. Update on Sub Groups 

Community Engagement Group – The newsletter was ready to be sent to the printers.  The Clerk was asked to contact the distributers to make arrangements for the newsletter to be distributed in the coming week.
Environmental Group – No update 
Employment Group – The Group had met the previous week.
68/20. Financial Matters  

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 12 June 2020 – 9 July 2020

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £48,810.01







Total

  
£49,310.01

Less: Payments;
Helen Richardson – July 2020 Salary 



£909.32

HMRC – July 2020






£352.26

Currys – July 2020






£5.00

NPS (Thank You Cards)





£115.20

PB Basnett(Internal Auditor)




£280.00

Zurich Municipal






£406.46

NPS (Newsletters)






£981.00









Total
£3,049.24








Total £45,760.77
Closing balance as at 09 July 2020 (account 2)

£45,760.77 

Closing balance as at 09 July 2020 (account 1)
 
£500.00

Recommendation:

Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.
69/20. Any Other Business 

VR updated the meeting on the health and wellbeing of Stephen Rickett from NALC.  The Community Council passed on the their best wishes and wished Stephen a speedy recovery.
70/20. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 13 August 2020 at 6pm via Zoom.
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